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Mr. Chair, 

At the outset, allow me to congratulate you and the members of the bureau on your election and 

to assure you of my delegation’s full support and cooperation in fulfilling your important 

mandate. 

 

Mr. Chair, 

   

My delegation thanks the UN Secretary – General for his report for the 75
th

 session on agenda 

item 90, entitled "Review of the regulations to give effect to Article 102 of the Charter of the 

United Nations". It offers a substantial basis for advancing the discussions on how we can further 

improve the practice of registration and publication of international treaties. 

 

The provisions regarding treaty registration are ever evolving in order to facilitate the access to 

international treaties. Treaty registration is closely linked with dissemination of international law 

and the development of treaty-making practices. Therefore, my delegation welcomes the 

amendments brought in 2018 to article 5 of the Regulations and notes the increased number of 

electronic submissions of treaties. 

We believe that the proposal regarding the on-line registration tool would simplify and ease the 

practice of registration and publication of international treaties, and therefore will reduce the 

geographical statistical imbalance of the number of treaties in force submitted for registration. 

We share the view that the modernization of the format of publication of the Treaty Series is 

necessary in the context of the current globalized and digitalized era. Therefore, we support the 

suggestion of adapting the Treaty Series to a digital format publication. The digitalization will 

benefit states, practitioners and academia, and therefore support the exchange of best practices in 

treaty law. 

The article 12 of the Regulations rightfully establishes the need of a treaty to be followed by a 

translation in French and in English when not concluded in one of those two languages, bearing 



in mind the need of some UN organs, in particularly the ICJ to access international agreements. 

Likewise, in order to increase the number of registered treaties, and not to discourage states to do 

so, the requirement of providing translation in English and in French has a curtsey nature for 

states, and is not an obligation. Should a translation in one of those two languages not be 

provided by the states, the Secretariat, according to the established practice, kindly undertakes 

the translation – thus contributing to the dissemination of international law. Therefore, in case of 

a further amendment to article 5 of the Regulations this course of action should be clearly 

reconfirmed.  

Mr. Chair, 

My delegation sees added value in the proposal of extending the discussions on the agenda item 

90. Widening the debates as to include the states’ practice regarding reservations and 

declarations to treaties, the withdrawal  


